
RCW 43.100A.322  Conditions and limitations.  (1) The proceeds 
from the sale of bonds authorized in RCW 43.100A.321 shall be 
deposited in the state building construction account created by RCW 
43.83.020. The proceeds shall be transferred as follows:

(a) $3,834,193,000 to remain in the state building construction 
account created by RCW 43.83.020;

(b) $351,883,000 to the state taxable building construction 
account. All receipts from taxable bonds issued are to be deposited 
into the account. If the state treasurer, on behalf of the state 
finance committee, deems it necessary or advantageous to issue more 
than the amount specified in this subsection (1)(b) as taxable bonds 
in order to comply with federal internal revenue service rules and 
regulations pertaining to the use of nontaxable bond proceeds or in 
order to reduce the total financing costs for bonds issued, the 
proceeds of such additional taxable bonds shall be transferred to the 
state taxable building construction account in lieu of any transfer 
otherwise provided by this section. If the state treasurer, on behalf 
of the state finance committee, determines that a portion of the 
amount specified in this subsection (1)(b) as taxable bonds may be 
issued as nontaxable bonds in compliance with federal internal revenue 
service rules and regulations pertaining to the use of nontaxable bond 
proceeds, then such bond proceeds shall be transferred to the state 
building construction account in lieu of the transfer to the state 
taxable building construction account otherwise provided by this 
subsection (1)(b). The state treasurer, on behalf of the state finance 
committee, shall submit written notice to the director of the office 
of financial management if it is determined that any such additional 
transfer to the state taxable building construction account is 
necessary or that a transfer from the state taxable building 
construction account to the state building construction account may be 
made. Moneys in the account may be spent only after appropriation.

(2)(a) The state treasurer shall transfer bond proceeds deposited 
in the state building construction account into the outdoor recreation 
account created by RCW 79A.25.060, the habitat conservation account 
created by RCW 79A.15.020, the farm and forest account created by RCW 
79A.15.130, and the Ruth Lecocq Kagi early learning facilities 
development account created by RCW 43.31.569, at various times and in 
various amounts necessary to support authorized expenditures from 
those accounts.

(b) The state treasurer shall transfer bond proceeds deposited in 
the state taxable building construction account into the Ruth Lecocq 
Kagi early learning facilities revolving account created by RCW 
43.31.569 at various times and in various amounts necessary to support 
authorized expenditures from that account.

(3) These proceeds shall be used exclusively for the purposes 
specified in RCW 43.100A.321 and for the payment of expenses incurred 
in the issuance and sale of the bonds issued for the purposes of RCW 
43.100A.321, and shall be administered by the office of financial 
management subject to legislative appropriation.  [2023 c 473 § 102.]

Effective date—2023 c 473: See note following RCW 43.100A.321.
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